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DATES TO REMEMBER: 

MON 19TH 

SEPTEMBER—

SCHOOL CLOSED 

STATE FUNERAL 

20TH  SEPTEMBER 

START OF EYFS 

OUTDOOR  

INSTALLATION 

WC 19TH MEET THE 

TEACHER EVENING 

TBC 

21ST SEPTEMBER—FLU 

VACCINE 

INFORMATION EVENT 

WITH NHS NURSE 

26TH SEPTEMBER—TT 

ROCKSTARS LAUNCH 

DAY 

21ST  OCTOBER—

SCHOOL CLOSES FOR 

HALF TERM 
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Queen Elizabeth II (1926 – 2022) – serving people and country. Let us 

remember Queen Elizabeth II who died on 8th September at the 

age of 96. She served the country dutifully for 70 years and was 

respected with great affection and admiration. Let us wish her son, 

King Charles III, a positive succession to the throne.  

 

A Prayer on the Death of Her Majesty The Queen  

Gracious God We give thanks for the life of your servant 

Queen Elizabeth, for her faith and her dedication to duty. Bless 

our nation as we mourn her death and may her example 

continue to inspire us; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen  



1 Thessalonians 5:12-13 13 Hold them in the highest 
regard in love because of their work. Live in peace 
with each other.  

British and Gospel Values 

Thankfulness 

Gratitude is a 

special gift given to 

us by God. 

Gratitude is 

fundamentally 

about not taking 

things for granted. It 

is being thankful for 

what we have and 

receive.  Gratitude 

is strongly 

associated with 

greater happiness. 

Gratitude helps 

people feel more 

positive emotions, 

relish good 

experiences, 

improve their 

health, deal with 

adversity.  

THE IMPORTANCE 

OF ARRIVING ON 

TIME—(08.45-

08.55AM) 

WHOLE SCHOOL 

PHONICS AND READING 

TAKES PLACE FROM 

9AM—9.45 

THE IMPORTANCE OF 

PHONICS 

PHONICS IS ESSENTIAL 

FOR CHILDREN TO 

BECOME SUCCESSFUL 

READERS AND SPELLERS/

WRITERS IN THE EARLY 

YEARS OF SCHOOLING 

AND BEYOND.  

 

  2 

UN Rights of the Child 

 

 

  

Over the past few weeks our city has seen tragic events  and 

this can be upsetting and unsettling. If you wish for advice on 

how to support your chid please see the following links: 

 

 

https://www.parents.parentzone.org.uk/morearticles/helping-your-child-cope-
with-media-coverage-of-traumatic-events 

https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/blogs/2022/talking-about-distressing-
current-events-with-kids- 

https://www.parents.parentzone.org.uk/morearticles/helping-your-child-cope-with-media-coverage-of-traumatic-events
https://www.parents.parentzone.org.uk/morearticles/helping-your-child-cope-with-media-coverage-of-traumatic-events
https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/blogs/2022/talking-about-distressing-current-events-with-kids-
https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/blogs/2022/talking-about-distressing-current-events-with-kids-


CLASS OF THE WEEK— 

YEAR 6 
Year 6 have 

had a great 

start to the 

new school 

year and have 

taken part in 

lots of exciting 

activities this 

week. 

We started our week by being detectives. We were given 

lots of different clues to predict the theme of our new class 

reader which is ‘Wolf Wilder’ by Katherine Rundell. 

In Maths, we have started our place value topic. We have 

been using place value maths and counters to support us 

with understanding the value of eight digit numbers. 

In Science, we began to explore the circulatory system and 

the function of the heart. We dissected lamb’s hearts to help 

us understand how the blood is transported in our body and 

used different coloured straws to represent how blood 

changes as it travels through our body. 

 

                   

 

 

ADMISSIONS 

IF YOU NEED ANY 

HELP OR 

GUIDANCE WITH 

COMPLETING 

APPLICATIONS 

FOR NURSERY, 

RECEPTION OR 

SECONDARY 

YEAR 7 

ADMISSIONS, 

PLEASE DO NOT 

HESITATE TO 

CONTACT MRS 

KELLY IN THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE. 

  3 

 



 



Year 6 swimming will commence on Tuesday 13th 

September. The coach will be leaving at 9am and due to 

the timelines we cannot delay it if your child is late. 

PE Kit—Please ensure that your child has the correct 

uniform for the return to school. On the days that the 

children have PE, they must come to school wearing the 

full, correct PE kit: This is the school PE T -Shirt or a plain 

white T Shirt, red shorts (or black or grey shorts or leggings ), 

plain black pumps or trainers and a red school sweatshirt 

or jumper. If your child is not wearing the correct PE Kit, 

then school will provide a white T -shirt and black shorts to 

wear during the school day. Should you have any    

difficulty arranging for PE uniform then please let the office 

know so we can support your family. 

Uniform  

 If you have unwanted school uniform that is in good condition and 

not needed anymore, could you please donate it to the school to 

offer help to others. You can hand this to the office.  

P.E 

Please ensure that 

the correct PE kit is 

worn. 

The PE Association has created an excellent 

guide for parents and carers which covers: 

 What you should expect from your primary school 

 What your child should learn from their curriculum swim-

ming and water safety lessons 

 How you should be updated on your child’s progress 

How you can support your child’s swimming after they fin-

ish primary school. 

https://www.afpe.org.uk/physical-education/the-

importance-of-learning-swimming-and-water-safety-skills-

at-key-stage-1-or-2-a-guide-for-parents/ 



Date: 26Date: 26thth  September 2022September 2022  

Time: 9.30am to 2.30pmTime: 9.30am to 2.30pm  

Venue: Venue: St Francis De Sales Infant Schooll,  

            Margaret Road, L4 3RX 
 

  

The workshop is a one day training for families of primary school 
children  for reception age – year 2, who have concerns that their 
child may have social communication and behaviour difficulties and 
possibly will be referred onto the ASD Pathway. 

It offers practical ideas and strategies to support your child’s devel-
opment. 

(no referral or diagnosis is required) 

 

Course outline: 

Understanding the underlying issues with Social Interaction and 
Social Communication difficulties 

Why and How your child may be experiencing – reacting to cer-
tain situation and environment. 

Strategies to support the development of Social Interaction and 
Social Communication  

Help and support the development – encourage shared play/
friendships and build confidence and independent skills 

 

If you would like to book a place please email the ASD Team 
asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk 

 

mailto:asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk


Date: 27Date: 27thth  September 2022September 2022  

Time: 9.30am to 2.30pmTime: 9.30am to 2.30pm  

Venue: Venue: St Francis De Sales Infant Schooll,  

            Margaret Road, L4 3RX 
 

  

The workshop is a one day training for families of primary school chil-
dren  year 3 – year 6, who have concerns that their child may have so-
cial communication and behaviour difficulties and possibly will be re-
ferred onto the ASD Pathway. 

It offers practical ideas and strategies to support your child’s develop-
ment. 

(no referral or diagnosis is required) 

 

Course outline: 

Understanding the underlying issues with Social Interaction and 
Social Communication difficulties 

Why and How your child may be experiencing – reacting to certain 
situation and environment. 

Strategies to support the development of Social Interaction and So-
cial Communication  

Help and support the development – encourage shared play/
friendships and build confidence and independent skills 

 

If you would like to book a place please email the ASD Team asdtrain-
ingteam@liverpool.gov.uk 

 

mailto:asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk
mailto:asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk


We are delighted that we will be running extra-curricular clubs again this academic year. 

Most clubs are run by our staff so will not incur a cost. Other clubs are run by an outside 

provider which will be at a charge as stated in table below. 

Clubs will begin from Tuesday 20th September (due to school closure on 19th September). 

Please check the day and time of each club. 

If your child is interested, please complete the form that your child will bring home and  

hand it back to the office as soon as possible as places may be limited.  

This Half Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Half Term 

Wellbeing Club—KS1 

Move & Groove EYFS 

Choir KS2+ 

Gymnastics KS2 

Basketball K2 

Art & Craft Club KS2 

Prayer and Reflection KS1 &KS2 

 

Club Day Who 

Recorder club Mondays 3:30-4:15pm Y3/4/5/6 

Choir Tuesdays 3:30-4:15pm Y2/3/4/5/6 

Tag Rugby (Cost of £1.50 per session) Tuesdays 3:30-4:30pm 
(There is a cost to this 
club) 

Y3/4/5/6 

Limited to 20 places 

Football (Cost of £1.50 per session) Wednesdays 3:30-
4:30pm (There is a cost 
to this club) 

  

Y5/6 

Limited to 20 places 

STEM club 

(Science, Technology, Engineering, 

Mathematics) 

Thursdays 3:30-
4:15pm 

Y3/4/5/6 

Phonics Club Thursdays 3:30-
4:15pm 

Y1/2/3 

Multi-skills Club Thursdays 3:30-
4:15pm 

Y1/2/3 


